
Town Board Meeting  
November 13, 2023  Immediately following the Special Town Board Meeting 
Bradley Town Hall  
  
Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order at 5:43pm. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Jennifer Bishop and John 

Crass were present. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$49,175.06 Equipment Fund - 
$142,920.27; General Savings Account - $373,472.11; Checking Account - $355,055.58; ARPA Funds - $123,099.40; 
Capital Outlay - $10,000.00; Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58; Re-Evaluation - $90,000.00; and Greenwood Cemetery CD - 
$12,561.94.  
 
Minutes of previous meetings: Regular Town Board meeting on October 9, 2023, and Special meeting on October 16, 
2023, Bishop/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0  
 
Clerk's Business: 

A. Payment of vouchers #7998 through #8674 - Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0 
 
Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve Foley’s to do the tree cutting on Oak Lane in the amount of $4,000.00 Motion passed 
4-0 
 
Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve the wages for 2024 (wage schedule attached). Motion passed 4-0 
 
Waste/Recycling: Crass/Bishop motion to approve Northern Wisconsin Land Service to plow out the waste and recycling 
site for the 2024 winter season according to the proposal. Motion passed 4-0. There will be new stickers issued for the 
waste/recycling site starting January 1, 2024. Stickers will only be issued through the clerk’s office. 
 
Building & Grounds Report: Proposals will come out in the spring to have the town hall parking lot seal coated and striped 
for parking spots. 
 
Road Report: The winter maintenance policy was reviewed. The addition of no snow plowing across the road by residents 
will be added and the policy will be reviewed again at the December meeting. Crass/Koth made a motion to purchase a 
new 2024 Chevrolet Silverado 3500HD (gas) pick-up truck from Heritage Chevrolet in the amount of $51,637.00. Motion 
passed 3-0 with Supervisor Bishop not voting. Koth/Bishop motion to approve Monroe Truck Equipment to provide the 
necessary equipment on the new Silverado in the amount of $5,857.00. Motion passed 4-0. The town will look into 
creating a speed limit criteria/study form to complete when requests come in to lower speed limits on town roads. Foley’s 
will go down and compact the turnaround on Halfmoon Lake Road. All equipment is ready to go for the upcoming winter 
season. 
  
Other business not requiring board action: None 
 
As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:55PM. 
 
Kari Kiser-Clerk 


